Bear Lake Lake Board Regular Meeting Thursday, January 13, 2022 North Muskegon City Hall

Meeting called to order by Chairperson Darrell Van Fossen at 6pm.

Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call

Present: Paul Pek, Brenda Moore, Darrell Van Fossen

Absent: Doug Brown, Craig Howell

Also Present: Mike Solomon and Dr. Jennifer Jones of RLS

Approval of Agenda for December 9, 2021

a. Brenda Moore Motioned, Paul Pek Supported, Motion carried unanimous roll call vote

Request for additions to tonight's Agenda

- a. Brenda Moore requested to discuss Midwest Glacial Partnership Grant
- b. Motion was made by Brenda Moore to adjust tonight's Agenda. Paul Pek Supported. Unanimous roll call vote

Budget/Expenditures

Darrell Van Fossen discussed PLM Lake & Land Management Invoice from 9/21/21 for Algea treatment of Fenners Ditch for \$561.83.

a. Paul Pek made motion for approval of invoice. Brenda Moore supported. Unanimous roll call vote.

Reports

RLS Dr. Jennifer Jones and Mike Solomon presentation Bear Lake 2021 Aquatic Vegetation, Water Quality, and 2022 Management recommendation Annual Report.

Communications n/a

Old Business

- a. RLS/BLLB Contract Review
 - 1. Darrell Van Fossen would like to see a Rep at every meeting
 - 2. Need to have workshops/update/newsletters
 - 3. Education on Septic Systems
 - 4. Oversight
 - 5. Surveys

Brenda Moore commented she feels comfortable with contract. Stated it was well rounded program.

Paul Pek commented that several residents did own Investigation on aeration project and were disappointed with project overall. Paul Pek would like to look at different Consulting firms.

Darrell Van Fossen suggested tabling vote on contract until entire board was together.

Old Business continued

- b. Work shop with attorney Ron Bultje needs to be planned to discuss By-laws.
 - 1. Paul Pek motioned to approve Workshop with Bultje to discuss by-laws not to exceed \$1000 fee.

 Brenda Moore supported. Unanimous roll call vote
- c. Open Meetings Act Workshop for Monday, January 31, 2022 subject to change due to attendance. Darrell Van Fossen looking into different date.
- d. Paul Pek plans to have website development plan for end of January. He's organizing government facebook page for notifications and continuing BLLB website for reminders.
- e. City of North Muskegon Memo regarding Recording Secretary duties. Brenda Moore requested the email be changed into memorandum form for future reference.
- f. Darrell Van Fossen posted BLPA President/Leader posting on Bear Lake Property Owners website.

New Business

- a. PLM/EGLE Treatment permit was discussed. Pricing of chemicals going up.
 - Brenda Moore made motion to get contract with PLM not to exceed \$1600 fee to apply for annual EGLE Treatment Permit. Paul Pek supported. Unanimous roll call vote.
- b. Resident Survey Options.
 - GVSU can conduct resident survey for fee of \$9400 Paul Pek suggested Survey Monkey was a great option. Board will look into other options for resident survey.

Additions to Agenda

- a. Brenda Moore discussed the Midwest Glacial Lakes
 Partnership Grant Due February 14, 2022. Grant works with
 MS4. Broadens work on Bear Lake. Offers a match to Grant.
- b. Darrell Van Fossen discussed Beyond 2022. Board needs a 5yr. plan, a budget and formalized agenda.

Public Comment

Steve Olsen 820 Oakmere asked if Board worked with attorney. Darrell Van Fossen commented Board worked with attorney Ron Bultje. Mr. Olsen stated the residents at Channel Pointe Condos wondered why they were put in Lake Board zone and that they shouldn't be assessed. Mr. Olsen also wondered what they get for \$2500 other than a fund balance. Mr. Olsen had question for Dr. Jones from RLS regarding Walkins Drain modification and ground water levels. Brenda Moore stated she plans to monitor ground water. Steve Olsen ended with that he liked the resident survey ideas and suggest Board needed to get 2 emails from residents for notifications.

Ron Taylor Fenners Ditch resident stated he can still smell oil where he lives. Ron wanted to also thank everyone for all the work done. He was happy to hear about the improvements being made during Dr. Jones RLS presentation.

Next Meeting February 10, 2022 at 6pm.

Meeting adjourned at 8pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Marlene J. Slorf Recording Secretary